




Johann Strobl

Chief Executive Officer

Raiffeisen Bank International

Am Stadtpark 9

1010 Vienna

Austria

P.O. Box 50

August 23, 2024

Dear Mr. Strobl, Mr. Pasquali, and RBI Leadership Team,

We are writing to follow up on our previous correspondence and meeting in light of the new

information regarding RBI’s ongoing operations in Russia.

As you are aware, we have written to you previously expressing numerous concerns regarding RBI

Group’s ongoing presence in Russia. The latest communication can be found here.

In our meeting with RBI in June 2023, we were told by the representatives of the Group that it is

aiming to sell or spin-off its Russian business, while pursuing a deconsolidation of Raiffeisenbank

Russia from the Group. With regards to the timeline, we were informed that the Group is aiming for

end of third quarter or beginning of fourth quarter closing of transaction. Additionally, RBI confirmed

that it is reducing its Russian business.

However, the latest data shows that Raiffeisen paid the highest profit tax in Russia in 2023 out of all

foreign businesses still operating in the country.

B4Ukraine, in collaboration with the Kyiv School of Economics, is planning to publish a report

containing information regarding your company’s financial contributions in Russia. We are writing to

formally enquire whether the following information is correct:

● Data shows that Raiffeisen is the highest foreign contributor of profit taxes in Russia in

2023.1

● In 2023, Raiffeisen paid $491 million in profit tax in Russia.

● In 2022, Raiffeisen paid $541 million in profit tax in Russia.

Second, we would welcome your response to the following questions: 

● What was the company's total revenue in Russia for the year 2023?
● What was the total amount of tax the company paid in Russia in 2023?

We would appreciate it if you could confirm the accuracy of this information or provide corrections if

necessary, along with any supporting documents. Additionally, we would welcome any context or

comments RBI wishes to provide regarding these figures and its operations in Russia.

1 Data sourced from the Central Bank of the Russian Federation.

https://b4ukraine.org/pdf/RB.pdf


B4Ukraine maintains high standards of information verification before publishing. We are providing

you with an opportunity to respond concerning the facts we wish to present. We will be awaiting a

response from you by September 6, 2024. If we don’t receive a response from you, we will indicate

this in our publication.

Yours truly,

The B4UKraine Coalition


